BOGNOR CHICHESTER AND DISTRICT AMNESTY GROUP 

LOCAL AMNESTY NEWSLETTER: JUNE 2016

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Sat 23/07: Pumble (=Pub raMBLE) to ITCHENOR, weather permitting 

Sat 06/08: Tribute to JUDY BOX, Bosham 

Sat 03/09: AmnesTEA, Barnham 

Sun 30/10: Arias for Amnesty, Christ Church, Chichester
Many thanks to Ann Stewart and to all who helped with the PLANT AND BOOK SALE in Emsworth, which made an impressive £214.70 – much better than in the last 3 years.  Until July the UK taxpayer will double our donations for Africa – contact me.

LOCAL EVENTS

· Although the government have repeated their threat to destroy the HUMAN RIGHTS ACT, Amnesty doesn’t know the details yet; in the meantime, feel free to write to our MPs explaining why it should be left alone.

· World Refugee Day on 20 June starts Refugee Week.  Locally, on Tuesday 21 June 21 there will be a Vigil For Refugees at the east end of the Lady Chapel in Chichester Cathedral from Matins (7.30 am) to Evensong (5.30 pm), featuring the Amnesty Candle.  We are invited to join Roger Pask and Michael Woolley for as little or as much time as we are able – contact me for details.  In July the film “Sinshar” about a Mediterranean migrant rescue will be shown at the New Park Cinema on the 17 July .  Contact me for more details (01243) 823016.

· I am organising a PUMBLE for SATURDAY 23/07, accessible by bus; meet at Chichester Bus Station in time to catch the 1046 service 53 or at the Chapel Lane bus stop ten minutes later (Grid Ref SZ797993); ring me on (01243) 823016 for details and if it’s raining. 

· SATURDAY 06/08; Dave Box and others are organising a tribute to the late JUDY BOX in the afternoon at the Pennyroyal Theatre, Trippers Meadow, Canute Road, Bosham, from 3pm to 5pm.  Tea, coffee and one glass of wine will be served, and local drama/opera societies can collect Judy’s costumes.  Please ring Dave Box on (01243) 865326 for more details.

OTHER EVENTS:
· I have details of the resolutions passed and failed at the UK Amnesty AGM. 

· In Brighton on Monday 04/07, 7-10 pm you can see the film “Hard To Believe”, followed by discussion with three experts on the Chinese human organ harvesting scandal – https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/hard-to-believe-tickets 25644224566
Carry on Writing!!!!!!!!!!!!
BOB DEWICK
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Amnesty action: campaigns & letter-writing

	Good news!

Journalist Khadija Ismayilova freed in Azerbaijan

After a year and a half behind bars for her investigative journalism, Khadija Ismayilova was released on bail when Azerbaijan’s Supreme Court ordered her release on 25 May. Khadiha’s case was featured in the last month’s local group monthly action. Thank you to all of you who took actions on her behalf.

	This month’s action

	TUNISIA: Show solidarity with the LGBTI community

	Background to this action

This pride season we are showing solidarity with LGBTI peoples across Tunisia. 
The Tunisian Penal Code criminalises same-sex sexual relations between adults. It also includes articles that criminalise acts and expression that are “offensive or undermine public morals and decency” and which are used to prosecute people based on the expression of their gender identity. These laws put LGBTI people at risk of arrest and prosecution on the basis of their real or perceived sexual orientation or gender identity and create a climate of abuse from State and non-State actors with little accountability. 
Because same-sex sexual relations are criminalised, many LGBTI people are afraid to report the violence and harassment they are subjected to because they fear that they will be arrested and prosecuted instead. This creates a permissive environment for homophobic and transphobic hate crimes and provides little protection from harassment and intimidation by family members and others in the community. Because of the associated stigma, many LGBTI people prefer to hide their gender identity and sexual orientation from their families and communities. The possibility of exposure or of being arrested also puts LGBTI people at risk of abuse and exploitation at the hands of the police who take advantage of this fear to blackmail, extort or even sexually abuse LGBTI people. 
	What you can do

Write to the Tunisian authorities urging them to: 
· Publicly condemn all forms of sexual and gender-based violence against LGBTI people, whether committed by state or non-state actors in the home, the community, public sphere or detention. 
· Immediately and unconditionally release anyone detained because of their actual or perceived sexual orientation or gender identity and expression. 
· Repeal Article 230 of the Penal Code criminalising consensual same-sex sexual activity. 
· Immediately stop the use of forced anal examinations against people accused of same-sex sexual 
relations as a means to obtain “proof” of anal sex. 
· Ensure that all complaints of sexual and gender-based violence against LGBT people are taken 
seriously by the authorities, and are promptly and independently investigated without discrimination. 
Write to Prime Minister Habib Essid at: 
Place du Gouvernment, La Kasbah 1008, Tunis, Tunisie 
Email: prm@ministeres.tn 
And send a copy to:
His Excellency The Ambassador of Tunisia 
Embassy of Tunisia, 29 Princes Gate London, SW7 1QG 


	REFUGEE WEEK, 20 – 26 June 2016

	Background to this action

Refugee Week takes place every year across the world in the week around World Refugee Day on the 20 June. 
In the UK, Refugee Week is a nationwide programme of arts, cultural and educational events that celebrate the contribution of refugees to the UK, and encourages a better understanding between communities.
Refugee Week started in 1998 as a direct reaction to hostility in the media and society in general towards refugees and asylum seekers. An established part of the UK’s cultural calendar, Refugee Week is now one of the leading national initiatives working to counter this negative climate, defending the importance of sanctuary and the benefits it can bring to both refugees and host communities.
	What you can do

· See what events are being organized in your local area for Refugee Week: http://refugeeweek.org.uk/events/
· Take action online to support refugee families getting back together.

When 12-year-old Omar arrived in Stockholm after escaping from Syria, he had become separated from his family and was completely alone in a strange and unfamiliar city. It took months of tears, emails and phone calls before he saw his parents and big brother again.

But had Omar arrived in London, he wouldn’t have been allowed to sponsor his family to join him. Fleeing war and persecution, people like Omar’s relatives are forced to take grave risks, often in the hands of people smugglers – all in the hope of finding a safe place to be a family again. It doesn’t have to be this way. Tell the UK government to help refugees travel safely to be reunited with their families.
https://www.amnesty.org.uk/actions/bring-refugee-families-back-together-asylum-uk-reunion


	www.amnesty.org.uk/bognor for further information about the Bognor Regis, Chichester & District group
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